Town of Haw River 

Work Meeting

Tuesday, May 26, 2009
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a working meeting on Tuesday, May 26, 2009 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Lee Lovette, Jamie Joseph.
Council Member Absent: Jeff Fogleman

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Manager Earp presented the 2009-2010 Fiscal Budget to the Haw River Town Council. Mr. Earp presented a Power Point presentation that detailed revenues and expenditures by department and fund and a comparison of the previous year’s budget to the proposed budget. 
The following items were discussed:

1. Tax Rate is reduced from $.48 to $.45

2. Water/Sewer rates increase by 5%.

3. Appropriated Fund balance is $15,684.00

4. Hold Harmless increased to $131, 500 from $101,000 due to restructuring in Raleigh.

5. Current water revenue is down due to decreased sales to Orange-Alamance.

6. Police Department budget includes one vehicle. 

7. Fire Department grant is removed.

8. Fire Department part-time coverage is for Saturday only.

9. Hold Day in the Park in September, possible at Red Slide.

10. No money included in Budget for Red Slide.

11. Powell Bill Funds can be used to pay for sidewalks and crossing guards.

12. Water & Sewer Contingency of $38,154 used to balance.

13. Water & Sewer stabilization and payment of debt service should remain a priority.

Councilman Joseph made a motion to adjourn at 7:45; motion carried 4-0. 

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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